
  

Weekend Masses  Saturday 4:00pm  
Sunday 8:00am & 10:30am 
  
Daily Mass  Monday - Saturday 
10:30am 
  
Penance A priest-confessor is available 
Saturday after the morning Mass or by 
appointment. 
  
Anointing of the Sick Contact Father 
for a family member who is seriously ill.  
  
Communion for Homebound Call the 
Parish Office to request a Minister of 
Care to visit. 
  
Baptism Infants are baptized at the 
parish where their parents are active 
members - usually on Sunday after the 
Mass. Contact the Pastor to schedule.  
  
Marriage Celebrated for current 
parishioners. Engaged couples should 
begin preparations with the parish at 
least six months in advance of a 
proposed wedding.  
  
Funerals The family of the deceased 
should rely on the professional skill of a 
funeral director who will assist in 
making arrangements with the parish 
and cemetery.  
 
Parish Office Hours   Monday - Friday 
9:00am - 3:00pm  
fax: 708.447.9870 

 

Saint Hugh of Grenoble 1052 – 1132 

He was named a bishop at age 27. In 
time of famine he sold his Episcopal 
ring in order to aid the poor. Along 
with Saint Bruno, he founded the 
Carthusians. Feast: April 1.  

Rev. Marc W. Reszel, Pastor  
708.447.3108 +2 
marcreszel@gmail.com 
  
Christine Alfred, Office Manager  
708.447.3108 +1 
sthughlyons@sbcglobal.net 
  
Faith Formation Coordinator  
708.447.3108 +6 
sthughfaithformation@gmail.com  
 
 

Frank V. Mamolella, Deacon 
708.447.3108 +5 
chi5427@aol.com 
 
Fran Serpe, Music Director  
708.447.3108 +7 
ffserpe@gmail.com 

 

Pastors Emeriti (not in residence):  

Rev. James T. O’Connor,  

Rev. Edward S. Stokus,  

Rev. Robert J. Burnell 

St. Hugh Parish 
7939 West 43rd Street, Lyons, Illinois 60534-1533 
www.sthughlyons.org 
708.447.3108 
 

 

September 25, 2016        Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Lying at his door was a poor man named Lazarus 



  

From 
the 
Pastor’s 
Desk 

 

Today is the Twenty-sixth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time. We welcome Samuel J. 
Schultz,  a seminarian from Mundelein 
Seminary to speak about vocations to 
the diocesan priesthood and encourage 
our financial support of the seminaries 
of the Archdiocese of Chicago. A letter 
from Archbishop Cupich regarding this 
collection is at the far right. 
 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 
will be celebrated during the 10:30am 
Mass on Monday September 26, the 
memorial of the martyrs Cosmas and 
Damian; patrons of physicians, 
surgeons, druggists, barbers, and the 
blind. Kindly make this communal 
celebration known to those who would 
benefit from receiving this sacrament of 
healing at this time. For information 
about this sacrament including its name 
and who should receive, see Father 
Paul Turner’s article on page four of 
this bulletin. 
 

Saturday October 1 is our fourth 
annual Halfway to Saint Hugh Day. 
Since our patron’s feast-day, April 1, 
often occurs during Holy Week or 
Easter Week, we have fittingly added 
to our parish calendar a celebration of 
the holy bishop of Grenoble six months 
before/after the actual memorial. 
Arrangements are being made for a 
casual dinner immediately following the 
4:00pm Mass. It is my wish that this 
party will continue to evolve and that 
all will be welcome. 
 

After a break for the summer, our 
deacon, Frank Mamolella, will lead a 
holy hour of prayer before the Blessed 
Sacrament on an every-other-week 
basis beginning at 4:00pm on Sunday 
October 2.  
  
Let us continue to pray for one another 
and for our parish. 
 

Father Reszel 

Girl Scouts Taco Dinner 
4:30-7:00pm on Sunday October 2 in 
Keating Hall. Tickets are $9 and 
include: two steak tacos, rice & beans, 
salsa, dessert, and one drink. Purchase 
tickets after Mass this weekend or call 
Tina at 708.442.5664. 

Dear Sisters and 
Brothers in Christ,    
 

Last year, in speaking 
to a conference in 
Rome, Pope Francis 
reminded the 
participants that “the 
vocation to the 
priesthood is a gift that 
God gives to some for the good of all.”  
This weekend as we celebrate and pray 
for our own seminarians in the Archdiocese 
of Chicago, I ask you once again for your 
financial support of them.    
 

We currently have sixty-seven seminarians 
preparing for a life of service as your 
future pastors.  Their motivation and 
enthusiasm for serving in the Church through 

a life-long commitment is inspiring to us all, 
promoting us to offer in return our prayers, 
fraternal encouragement and financial 
support.  Many of you have personally told 
me how much you enjoy meeting our 
seminarians whenever they visit parishes 
and I know you come away from those 
experiences with a renewed sense of hope 
for the future.    
 

We in turn as a community need to stand 
with them during their years of preparation 
and for this reason I invite you to join with 
me in making this year’s seminarian 
collection a great success. Contributions 
made to this collection alleviate monthly 
expenses such as tuition and fees ($1,850), 
room and board ($950), formation 
programs ($250), and health insurance 
($190) for each seminarian and will be 
used solely for the formation of new priests 
for the Archdiocese of Chicago.   
 

You may make a one-time donation no less 
than our weekly contribution to your parish, 
or establish a monthly contribution to the 
collection.  Your gift, whatever the amount, 
will have a great impact on our 
seminarians, as they see first-hand your 
willingness to stand in solidarity with them.    
 

During the Renew My Church consultation, 
one of the top priorities identified was the 

need to promote vocations to the 
priesthood.  We are doing everything 
possible in this regard, but I do need your 
support through prayer and donations to 
the seminarian collection.    
 

Thank you for your commitment to our 
seminarians. You can rely on me joining you 
in prayer for them as well as my 
remembrance of your needs as I thank God 
for your many gifts.    
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,    
Most Reverend Blase J. Cupich  
Archbishop of Chicago   

You are invited to: 
  

The Well Spirituality Center of the 
Congregation of St Joseph, 1515 
Ogden Ave., LaGrange Park. 
708.482.5048 / www.csjthewell.org 
 

Catholic Citizens of Illinois Dinner 
Wednesday, September 28, the Most 
Rev. Timothy Broglio, Archbishop for 
the Military Services, USA will speak 
on Religious Liberty in the Military 
Services at The Carlisle, 435 E. 
Butterfield Rd., Lombard. $80. Contact 
Maureen catholiccitizens.org / 
708.352.5834 
 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Strengthen, renew and rekindle your 
marriage by attending a WWME  
October 7-9 or December 9-11at  
Elk Grove Village. Contact Jim & Kris 
through http://wwme-chicagoland.org 
or at 630.577.0778 
 

Joyful Again Two day programs for 
Widows & Widowers who want to find 
joy in living again. October 22-23 in 
Batavia and November 5-6 in Lemont. 
www.joyfulagain.org / 708.354.7211 
 

SJHS Oktoberfest 2016: Cheers to 
Gene Pingatore's 80th Year. Saturday 
October 8 beginning at 6:00pm in the 
south gym, 10900 W. Cermak Rd., 
Westchester. Tickets $30. Contact 
Stephanie Morton at 630.564.3435 or 
smorton@stjoeshs.org  
 

Suburban Catholic Singles Group  
Multi-parish ministry for those in their 
40s and 50s - Saturday October 8 
horseback riding at 5:00pm at Fitzjoy 
Farm, 12211 S. La Grange Rd., Palos 
Park followed by dinner at Hackney's. 
Cost is $34 + dinner. RSVP required 
by 9/27 to singlesadmin@gmail.com 
 

BUNCO, raffles, and refreshments  
2:30-4:30pm on Sunday October 9 at 
Saint Barbara Parish, 4015 S. Prairie, 
Brookfield. Tickets are $5 in advance 
or $6 at the door. Call 708.447.4705 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NXCv8eCH6zyZxtIWK_YtgmVs-vy-7N1i0Vk5NIpeEPjVYBWEvP8EXTca33SkR4IfSTn7L2sCrSXpBfjQ7ch2RXeXqMMvvHT6B7tAiN2gb_E4wzCnarYfpGa6HUPgBk7CXVzPadpLis-mo3kK7RnEELdqSmV263OJEq8Nr6YaOZzi0s0RMxuXqg==&c=-Qq1LUsnmQG6DTU90xRCboykVSlE0EyqKNeQW2gnM
tel:708-352-5834
mailto:smorton@stjoeshs.org


  

Mass Priest Lector Eucharistic Ministers Altar Servers 

4:00 
 
 
 
 

MCCJ Father  Hanna S.   

8:00 
 
 
 
 

Father Reszel Stephanie R.   

10:30 Father Reszel Farrah K.   

Weekend of  October 1-2 

MCCJ = Comboni Missionaries of the Sacred Heart of Jesus; Missionarii Comboniani Cordis Iesu    

Mass Priest / Deacon Reader Eucharistic Ministers  Altar Servers 

4:00pm 
 

Father Reszel Alexis S Cathy Bergman 
Arlene Houda 
Sue Stafford 

 Amanda S 
Madison K 

8:00am 
 

MCCJ Father  
Deacon Mamolella 

Allison K Edgardo Ramos 
Nina Konopasek 
Rosemary Kufta 

 Mason W 
Teagan W 

10:30am 
 

Father Reszel Ashley B Maggie Schemenaur 
Liz Shermack 
 

 Emma S 
Mary S 

Saints or Observances,  
Readings, and Mass Intentions 

 

Twenty-sixth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 
Am 6:1a, 4-7; Ps 146;  
1 Tm 6:11-16;  
Lk 16:19-31  
 

4:00 Emil & Gary Sergo;  
Chuck Hoening 

 

8:00  Frank & Maryanna Demski; 
Sister Barbara Jean & Wally Ciszek 

 

10:30 Intentions of the Parish  
 

Monday September 26 Ss. Cosmas and 
Damian / Anointing of the Sick 
Jb 1:6-22; Ps 17; Lk 9:46-50 

10:30  

 

Tuesday September 27  
St. Vincent de Paul 
Jb 3:1-23; Ps 88; Lk 9:51-56 

10:30 Mary Spetter 
 

Wednesday September 28  
St. Lawrence Ruiz and Companions; 
St. Wenceslaus 
Jb 9:1-16; Ps 88; Lk 9:57-62 

10:30 Luella Burke; Phyllis Jordan 

 

Thursday September 29 Ss. Michael, 
Gabriel, and Raphael - Archangels 
Rv 12:7-12a; Ps 138; Jn 1:47-51 

10:30 Darnstadt Family;  
Anele Kebleris & Ken Wright 
 

Friday September 30 St. Jerome 

Jb 38:1 - 40:5; Ps 139; Lk 10:13-16 
10:30 Saint Hugh Purgatorial Society 
 

Saturday October 1  
St. Thérèse of the Child Jesus 
Jb 42:1-17; Ps 119; Lk 10:17-24 

10:30 Thank you! 

Twenty-seventh Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 
Respect Life Sunday 
Hb 1:2-2:4; Ps 95;  
2 Tm 1:6-14;  
Lk 17:5-10  

 
 

4:00 Salvino & Salerno Family;  
Rosa Torres 

 

8:00 Walter Ignash; 
Sister Barbara Jean & Wally Ciszek 
 

10:30 Intentions of the Parish 

Pray for the sick 
Liz Bryson, Virginia Bryson, Richard 
Callahan, Ronald Demco, Dawn 
Gilbert, Glen Gilbert, Florence & Will 
Gorgen, Dawn Hainsworth, Annette 
Jaworski, Leo Jeselski, Gloria Kucan, 
Ley Majia, Patrick Miller, Lorraine 
Polcyn, Marianne Salvino, Elaine Snella, 
Vicki Stephansen, Pat Stone, Elsie 
Tobolaski 
 

Please help us keep this list accurate. 
Kindly notify the parish office with any 
updates. 

Jubilee of Mercy: December 8, 2015 - November 20, 2016 

Amos castigates religious people who, "comfortably 
complacent" (6:1, 5), ignore the unfolding collapse of 
culture, nation, religion (6:6). In Jesus' parable, such 
complacency becomes the rich man's undoing. He neither 
hurt nor harmed Lazarus, neither denied him leftovers nor 
ordered him removed. That is Jesus' devastating point. 
The rich man did nothing wrong to Lazarus; he just did 
nothing at all good for him. Only in death, separated by 
"a great chasm" (Luke 16:26), could the rich man finally 
see Lazarus, whom he had failed to see in life, right 
before his eyes. Like the rich man's "five brothers still in 
my father's house" (16:27-28), we who are alive in the 
Church still have time to see that same Someone, Jesus, 
lying neglected right at our door--and time to do 
something. Who, specifically, concretely, practically, is 

Lazarus in my life? What can I do for that Jesus-in-the-flesh during this Jubilee 
Year of Mercy?  - Peter Scagnelli, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 

 
 

Weekly Vincentian Reflection 
On September 27, the Church celebrates the feast of St. 
Vincent de Paul, who knew that “God had sent him to bring 
good news to the poor.” Together with your gifts, the 
members of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul continue his 
work and mission in our parish  



  B-I-N-G-O & Pull Tabs 
Every Thursday in Air Conditioned 
Keating Hall. Doors open 5:00pm  
Early Bird game 6:45pm 
Crew #3 to assist on September 29 
 

Manna Group Scrip  
Our most convenient fundraiser. Next 
weekend after Mass see Nora Olvera 
(4:00), Rosemary Kufta (8:00), or Kim 
Thomas (10:30). They have in-stock gift 
cards for: Amazon $10, Burger King 
$5, CVS $25, Dunkin Donuts $10, 
Home Depot $25, iTunes $10, Jewel 
$25, Meijer $25, Menard's $25, 
Starbucks $10, Walgreens $25, & 
Walmart $25. To order scrip from 
other retailers, see the list in the church 
vestibule or visit www.sthughlyons.org 
and click FUNDRAISING  

 

Stewardship thought 
 My child, remember that you received 
what was good during your lifetime 
while Lazarus likewise received what was 
bad; but now he is comforted here, 
whereas you are tormented.  Moreover, 
between us and you a great chasm is 
established…    LUKE 16:25-26 
 

When God created the world He 
declared that it was good and He 
gave it to all mankind for us to enjoy.  
However, over the years we have 
created a chasm between those who 
have great gifts and those who do not.  
In today’s Gospel we see that with our 
own generosity we must bridge that 
gap between those who have much and 
those who have little or we may find 
ourselves on the wrong side of the 
chasm in the next life. 

Last Rites by Paul Turner 
If you’ve witnessed the anointing of the sick lately, you know 
anointing ain’t what it used to be. In the old days, if the priest 
arrived for the anointing, or “extreme unction,” or “last rites,” 
you knew your hours were numbered. 
 

Today the sacrament is no longer reserved for the dying. In 
fact, you can make a case that the dying should not be anointed at all. You can 
have “last rites” without a priest. 
 

The rite of anointing is part of a book called Pastoral Care of the Sick. “Extreme 
unction” means “last anointing,” and that term has been discontinued in favor of 
a broader term - the pastoral care of the sick. 
 

The document says, “Great care and concern should be taken to see that those 
of the faithful whose health is seriously impaired by sickness or old age receive 
this sacrament. The sacrament may be repeated if the sick person recovers after 
being anointed and then again falls ill or if during the same illness the person’s 
condition becomes more serious. A sick person may be anointed before surgery 
whenever a serious illness is the reason for the surgery. Elderly people may be 
anointed if they have become notably weakened even though no serious illness 
is present.” 
 

In short, anointing prays for recovery. If you’re gravely sick, the time has come to 
anoint. If you’re dying, however, we have a separate ritual called 
“Commendation of the Dying.” It does not include the anointing of the sick. 
However, the rites for the dying should include another sacrament—communion 
given as “viaticum,” or “food for the journey.” The sacrament of the dying is “last 
communion,” and it may be offered by any communion minister. 
 

After someone dies, we offer “Prayers for the Dead.” Again, they do not include 
an anointing. Among the requirements to celebrate the sacraments in the Catholic 
church is to be a living, breathing, human being. After you’ve died, you don’t 
need sacraments any more—you’ve got the real thing. 
 

At your parish church, you probably only witness the anointing of the sick and 
not the rites for the dying—since pastoral care of the dying is generally offered 
in hospitals and homes. You might call all the prayers for the dying “last rites,” 
and a priest need not be present for them. The church gladly offers its pastoral 
care as freely as it can.  
 
 

Copyright © 2012 Resource Publications, Inc., 160 E. Virginia St. #170, San Jose, CA 95112, 408.286.8505 

Treasures from the tradition 

We've been thinking about names 
lately, and there is hardly any tradition 
older than changing one's name when 
accepting a new vocation in life. In the 
time of Jesus, people would normally 
wait until the eighth day after birth for 
the naming of a child, partly because 
of the fragility of infant life, when the 
eighth day would mark the end of a 
survival crisis, and also because the 
elders would look for some clues as to 
the child's identity. In Jewish life then as 
now, it was not the custom to name a 
child after a living parent; notice there 
are no "juniors" in the genealogy of 
Jesus. Remember also how the relatives 
complained to Zachary and Elizabeth 
that no one in their family was ever 
named John. Then there are the 
changed names, Abram became 
Abraham, Sarai became Sarah, Saul 
became Paul, Simon became Peter. This 
spills over into Western culture in many 
ways, such as British royalty taking new 
names at coronation. It's anybody's 
guess, for example, whether the Prince 
of Wales intends to be King Charles II, 
or become Henry, or Edward, or 
George if he wishes. 
 

Members of religious orders have until 
recent years swapped baptismal 
names for new ones, and the latest 
pope made a switch as well. Secular 
life has many parallels, and movie stars 
like Cary Grant, Judy Garland, and 
John Wayne might not have shone so 
brightly as Archie Leach, Frances 
Gumm, and Marion Morrison. There are 
some compelling reasons in our 
tradition for taking a new name when 
undertaking a new mission, yet also a 
clear preference for choosing the right 
baptismal name from the start! 
 

-Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co. 

Women, Wine, & the Word 
On Saturday October 8 at 
7:00pm we will read a 
biblical love story, share 
our thoughts, drink wine, 
while we eat chocolate 
and cheese. Open to all 
women (21+). While there 
is no charge for this event, 
reservations are required. 
RSVP at 708.447.3108 by 
10/3 and read: Jacob & 
Rachel - The Kiss  Genesis 29:1-- 30:24 



  Parish Support 
September 17-18 
Includes donations via GiveCentral  
  

Offertory                                                                             2806                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Maintenance                                                                       280 
Major Repair                                                                    257                             
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

FOR PARISH                                                                    3343    
  

Budget for 2016 - 2017 
Needed Weekly Offertory           3050     
  

Extraordinary         

Sharing Parish                                                                      10 
Seminary                                                                                   245 
 
 

To safely make your contribution 
electronically through GiveCentral 
visit  www.sthughlyons.org and click 
the blue DONATE on the top right. 
THANK YOU 

 
Vocation thought 
Fight the good fight of the faith. Is 
your faith in Christ leading you to 
grow in holiness as a priest, deacon 
or in the consecrated life?  Contact 
our vocation director, Fr. Bitterman 
at fbitterman@archchicago.org or 
312.534.8298  

GOD’S WORD FOR CHILDREN  

 

Help Lazarus through the maze to get to Heaven. 

Ministries 
708.447.3108 for all marked (*) 
 

Liturgical 
Altar Server  (*) +1                                                
Music - Fran Serpe (*) + 7                                        
Reader - Arlene Houda                                  
708.442.9268 
Eucharistic Minister - Arlene Houda           
708.442.9268 
Minister of Care (*) +5                                      
Usher / Greeter  (*) +1                                        
 

Catechetical 
Christine  Alfred – Coordinator 
Religious Education (*) +6                                 
Sacraments / RCIA (*) +6                                     
SPRED - Theresa Mendez                            
773.703.1543 
 

Service / Social 
Bingo on Thursdays (*) +8                                   
Girl Scouts (*) +6                    
Knights of Columbus                                   
708.341.3141 
Manna Group Scrip (*) +1                                     
Respect Life - Liz  Shermack                         
708.447.6849 
St. Vincent de Paul Society (*) +4                        
S.C.W. - Rosemary Kufta                            
708.447.7562  

From the Faith 
Formation Office  

September 25 - RE (Religious 
Education) grades PreK-5, 
9:05-10:20am 
 

September 26 - Communal 
celebration of Anointing of 

the Sick during 10:30am Mass 
 

September 29 - YM (Youth Ministry) Open Gym 
grades 6-12, 7:00-8:00pm 
 

October 1 - Halfway to Hugh 5:00-6:30pm 
 

October 2 - RE grades PreK-5, 9:05-10:20am 
/ Girl Scout Taco Dinner 4:30-7:00pm 
 

October 3 - SCW Gathering at 6:30pm for 
rosary with meeting to follow 
 

October 4 - Blessing of Pets 4:00pm /  
RE grades 6-11, 6:00-7:30pm /  
RCIA 7:30-8:30pm 
 

October 8 - SCW Wine, Women, & the Word 
7:00-9:00pm in Keating Hall 
 

October 9 - RE grades PreK-5, 9:05-10:20am  
/ Children’s Liturgy of the Word during 
10:30am Mass 

 
Respect life thought 
I’ve noticed that everyone who is for abortion has 

already been born. - Ronald Reagan  
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